Harps Mill Woods
HOA Meeting Minutes
December 6th 2011
Board Members and Officers
President – Mark Jones 
 

Vice President – Janet Cummings 
Treasurer – Brenda Campbell
Secretary – Ron Alford 
Board Member – Don Nelson
Others in attendance: Pete Cummings, Kim Loy, Bill Foster and Lois Foster
I. Meeting called to order by President Mark Jones beginning at 7:00 pm  and adjourning at 9:00 pm
II. Presidents Corner- updates and reports- Mark Jones presented information and concerns on maintenance of the pool property:

· Discussion was held regarding the status of the pool & the projected maintenance costs for 2012. It was concluded that the Association has experienced significant savings in the cost of pool maintenance as a result of installing the pool cover, i.e., reduced electricity costs and monthly pool maintenance charges from our vendor.
· Mark Jones, President, received the quote for 2012 pool maintenance costs from Scuba Clean. That quote will be submitted to the Treasurer, Brenda Campbell, prior to the 2012 Annual Meeting and prior to the completion of the 2012 Budget.

· Mark Jones stated that Scuba Clean recommended that the Board have an electrician install a standard wall switch to turn on and off the pool pump, instead of using the existing breaker box. Brenda Campbell agreed to obtain quotes from licensed electricians and have the switch installed prior to the 2012 pool opening projected in early May 2012.

· HOA Board is awaiting a quote on stabilizing the pool deck. Ram Jack Inc. has evaluated the situation. Don Nelson, Board Member, will follow-up with the vendor.
· The Board discussed the possibility of ordering some more keys for the pool gate and some new replacement lounge chairs. It was decided that we would budget for the replacement of 10 more keys for our reserve. Board Member, Ron Alford, agreed to obtain some options on additional pool lounges from at least three different sources. At the time of these minutes being written, those options have been submitted to the Board members and those in attendance at the December 20112 meeting.
· Mark Jones will get quotes on having the bathrooms painted in the pool house before the 2012 pool season. In addition, Mark Jones stated that the HOA has ample pool chemicals in storage to open the pool according to City regulations without new costs.
III. Vice President’s Corner- updates and reports of upcoming events:

· The fall pig picking had good attendance and a good time was had by all. It was decided that we would repeat that event during the 2012 season
· There was additional discussion to sponsor an additional social event, i.e.  Chicken and or hot dogs cook out when the pool opens for the 2012 season 
· Janet Cummings, Vice President, requested that the annual budget figure for “Social Events” be increased from $800.00 to $1100.00 for 2012 to absorb the costs of the additional social event and projections for increased costs in the other regular events.
· Janet Cummings and Mark Jones will explore possible locations for the HOA’s 2012 Annual Meeting
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IV. Treasurer’s Corner- updates and reports:

· The HOA Board Members reviewed the December 6th 2011 Financial Summary and made recommendations for budget adjustments for the 2012 budget year. Brenda Campbell, Treasurer, will have a final 2012 Budget Proposal completed prior to the 2012 Annual Meeting in February 2012

· Collection of back dues has improved with only one family being behind 2 years and three other families one year or less. Collection efforts continue and the HOA will accept payment arrangements for those in financial difficulty; not responding to notices results in increases of interest charges and possible legal actions against the property.
· Brenda Campbell stated that she was in the process of preparing invoices for 2012 HOA dues. 
· Brenda Campbell asked the Vice President to contact Erie Insurance (writer of HOA’s liability insurance) and obtain information on our 2012 policy rates and to determine if our premium might be reduced since the HOA has covered the pool in the off season. The assumption is that the HOA has reduced its liability by covering the pool in the off season. As well, the Vice President will clarify the deductible in the HOA’s policy.
V. New Business
· Obtain price options of pool furniture to replace worn and damaged furniture and obtain the estimate on a retaining wall to support pool deck
· Obtain cost of installing on/off wall switch for pool pump

· Pete Cummings resigned from membership on the Architectural Committee

· List the projected dates for the 2012 Social events on the website and in the 2012 Annual Letter.

· Report to the NC Fish and Wildlife Department that beavers have returned to the adjoining

Creek near 540 and the HOA’s properties; therefore, the HOA will request trapping and removal. This occurs on an annual basis and there is no cost to the HOA membership.

VI. HOA Board Actions:
· The Board did vote 3 to 2 to increase the annual HOA dues from $168.00 to $170.00
VII. HOA Members Meeting Times:
· Homeowners are encouraged to attend HOA meetings. The Annual meeting for 2012 is on February 7th 2012 at 7:00 pm. The neighborhood signs and email notifications will designate the place.
Respectfully submitted,

Ron Alford- Secretary- Harps Mill Woods HOA
December 7th, 2011

